BOARD MEETING UPDATE

TO:

ALL RESIDENTS  
FROM:

CVI

DATE:

August 10, 2017
Several items came up at the Board Meeting on August 1, 2017 that the Directors want to communicate to you.

Community Planting Project: At the last Board Meeting the board voted to approve the community planting project and purchase plant materials to be planted by the owners of the community and other volunteers. Thus far we have 25 volunteers from the community to plant flowers and shrubs. If you are interested in volunteering please contact Gloria at the main office to sign up 301-336-3850. Also District 2 Police Department will be providing volunteers through their youth volunteer program and Brightview the contracted landscaper for the community will also provide a small crew to assist with the planting project. The actually planting date is to be determined however the anticipated time frame will be end of September the start of October. As soon as a date is set it will be communicated via door to door notice and email blast to the entire community.   

Homeowner Emergency Contact Information:  It is important to know who and how to contact someone or a family member in case of an emergency pertaining to your unit (i.e. a burst pipe, leak, water shut off, fire, etc.). Many homeowners do not think about what may happen while they are away and cannot be reached either at work or on vacation. There has been incidents in the past where other owners were negatively affected because of an emergency situation in another owners unit. Management (CVI) nor the Association could immediately remedy the situation because the owner could not be reached at the time and a second point of contact was not established and on file. Having an Emergency Point of Contact can expedite the prevention of damages caused by some of the emergencies that may arise from owning a home/condo.    

We are encouraging all owners provide the Management Company (CVI) with an Emergency Point of Contact in case an emergency arises and access needs to be gained to the unit. The Emergency Point of Contact should have information pertaining to the unit including a key in case there is an issue that requires access to the unit. If we are unable to gain access to your unit, a locksmith will be notified and you will be responsible for any costs incurred and your account will be billed accordingly.
This information can be sent to Gloria Rice at pinesonecondominiums@verizon.net or by faxing the Emergency Contact Form to 301-350-3888.  If you need a form contact the onsite office for a form.  If for any reason an emergency arises after business hours the Management Company has a 24 hour answering service that can handle the call and get the information to the Manager on call so it can promptly be addressed. The Board and Management appreciates your cooperation on this matter. 

Storage Bins: For use by residents at their own risk.  No flammable items are allowed.  Rooms must be kept neat for fire safety.  Please do not store items above sprinkler lines or in front of utility panels.  Items are to be kept a minimum of 18" below sprinkler heads.  Any items left outside of storage bin will

be posted and then removed in accordance with fire regulations. Please see your Building

Representative for access to a bin.  To find out your Building Representative, call the on-site

office – 301-336-3850.

Next Board Meeting: Tuesday, September 5, 2017 at on-site office at 7:00 p.m.  

A copy is also available for your review at the on-site office M-F, 12 p.m.-4:30 p.m.

This information is also available on the Pines One website: www.pines1.com
